
 

 

May 29, 2024 

Doug McPhee 
Board Chair, School District #5  
940 Industrial Road #1 
Cranbrook, BC V1C 4C6      VIA EMAIL 
 
Dear Mr. McPhee, 
 
On behalf of Columbia Basin Trust (Trust), I would like to thank School District 5 for our historic 
partnership in delivery of environmental education initiatives to students in the Southeast 
Kootenay region. Although Trust programs evolve over time, historic partnerships help inform 
the creation and launch of new initiatives for the benefit of Basin residents. Thank you once 
again for your collaboration. 
 
As acknowledged in your letter of May 23, 2024, the Trust has launched a renewed Columbia 
Basin Management Plan establishing a roadmap for our areas of focus in the coming years. 
While we expect to further engage with Basin residents on certain areas of development work 
consistent with this plan, there is no initiative for dedicated consultation with School Districts in 
the Basin region at this time. Should this change in future, we would be sure to include School 
District 5 in any such discussions. 
 
Mr. McPhee – thank you once again for your outreach. Should there be any further questions 
please do not hesitate to contact me direct. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Johnny Strilaeff 
President and Chief Executive Officer 
Columbia Basin Trust 
 
 
cc:  Jocelyn Carver, Board Chair, Columbia Basin Trust  
 

 

/encl. 




